

COUNCIL PRESIDENT BRENDA JONES

June 30, 2015

Attorney Gregory Reed 1201 Bagley Detroit, Michigan 48226

Dear Greg,

Greetings and may this letter find you in the best of health and spirit.

As an early supporter of your vision to bring a cruise to our city, I am honored to congratulate you on the launch of the 2nd **CruisIN' The D'TM** event. Your cruise attracts participants from Ohio, Illinois, Indiana, New York, California and the Netherlands to Detroit and the pristine locales of Palmer Park, Detroit Eastern Market and other venues.

Last year, I was honored to serve as the co-chair of **CruisIN'** The **D'**TM. As I watched the "cruisers" line up and begin their parade, I knew we were re-creating history, as cruisers used to parade up and down Woodward Avenue in the past. This was a source of great pride.

For over 300 years, Detroit...The Motor City...Motown...has been a center of inspiration, innovation and a leader in manufacturing, technology, the arts, education, business, law, health care, and the music industries. By sponsoring Detroit's **CruisIN'** The **D'TM**, you and your supporters are bringing activities that contribute to our City's rich and vibrant history.

Congratulations on expanding this year's cruise route hub-sites to Ford Piquette Plant, Southwest Detroit, Mack Alive, Detroit Boat Club, Jefferson Avenue and the Majestic Cafe' – Midtown.

Thank you for the opportunity to be a part of this wonderful multi-day event. Please accept my very best wishes and support, as you continue to grow your vision to present Detroit's cruisers on the world stage.

Sincerely,

Brenda Jones, President

Detroit City Council